
 

 

 

June 26, 2025  
 

28 Street East (2-3 Avenue) – Watermain Relining 
 
The City of Prince Albert Public Works Department would like to advise residents of the upcoming 
underground utility work on 28 Street East between 2nd and 3rd Avenue East.  The work includes the 
relining of the existing 1973 cast iron water main with a structural liner, bringing the main to a like new 
condition without the need to excavate the entirety of the roadway.  The relining work requires 
excavation of pits at each end of the block to access the watermain as well as at pit near the middle 
near the existing hydrant. 
 

1. Project timeline: July 2nd to August 8th, weather permitting.  

2. Impacted Areas: Watermain relining will take place in the orange zone. You are receiving 

this letter because you either reside within the construction zone or within a 30-meter 

radius. The properties that will have their water impacted throughout the duration of the 

project are outlined in blue. 

3. Water Services: To ensure that you continue to receive water throughout the project, the 

City will be providing above ground water services connected to your outside tap. The 

City will be inspecting the taps to ensure that your outside tap is functioning and is not a 

frost-free tap. If it is a frost-free tap, the City will replace it and reinstate it after 

construction completion.  Your shutoff valve located within your house will also have to 

be in good working condition. 

4. Water Meters: To ensure that water does not backflow from your house to the main while 

it is being relined, your water meters will have to be disconnected.  You will, for the 

project duration, be receiving your water through your outside tap.  The Contractor will 

be completing the water meter disconnections between July 2nd and July 8th.  This will 

require you to provide access to the contractor. (Bylaw No 37 of 2017). Failure to allow 

access will result in your property not having water during the relining project.  The meter 

will be reinstated after the project is completed. 

5. Limited Driveway and on-street parking access:   

• There may be parking restrictions on the north and south side of the street in the 

orange zone, signage will be in place to identify these locations. 
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6. Traffic: Two-way traffic will be maintained, when possible, throughout the project. At 

times detours may be required to facilitate safe construction. 

7. Garbage and Recycling Pick-up will continue as scheduled. Place your bins on the 

sidewalk instead of the street. 

8. Landscaping and Trees: No trees are anticipated to be removed as part of this project. If 

your landscaping is impacted, further communication will be issued. 

 

If you require further information with respect to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Public 
Works at (306) 953-4884. For more information on this project or any other capital projects 
throughout the city, please visit www.citypa.ca/capital-projects/. 

 
Yours truly, 
 

 
Evan Hastings, B.Sc., C.E., EIT  
Capital Projects Manager 
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